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Principal’s MessagePrincipal’s Message
       Spring has finally sprung and our school and community find themselves in a busy time of year! Lots happening on

the farm and ranch with calving, fencing, seeding, brandings, field work, etc. in full swing. It’s time to get outdoors

and enjoy the longer daylight hours and sunshine. It’s good for all of us! With this in mind, please remember that in

order to function, our bodies still need adequate sleep. Bedtime routines are important and help your student

continue to learn and function at school. With two months in the school year left to go, we still have lots of

activities and material left to cover. 

       Thank you to Constable Delanue for his recent trip to Val Marie School to present the ICE (internet child

exploitation) to the grade 7-12 students and for parents at the SCC AGM. Thank you to the SCC members for the AGM

supper and meeting on April 18th. We are always looking for more community members to join SCC so please contact

the school if you are interested. 

       Badminton season is in full swing with both the senior districts and junior sectionals happening this weekend.

Good luck and congratulations to all our players on a great season! Track and Field competitions are fast

approaching with the Grade 6-12 students competing in sectionals on May 22nd in Swift Current, K-5 students will

compete in Frontier on June 7th, and junior track (gr.4-7) happening near the end of June. Good luck athletes!

       Piano lessons have wrapped up this week and while we were unable to have a recital this year, we will plan

bigger and better next year! Thank you to the piano students for their hard work and practice. It has been my

pleasure to teach you again this year. 

       The Val Marie Graduation Ceremony on June 7th will kick off June activities. This, in addition to classes wrapping

up, final exams, Awards Day and BBQ lunch and each homeroom class planning a field trip (look for important dates

later in the newsletter). Field trips are made possible through various school fundraising activities such as the

Spring Plant Order and the Mom’s Pantry order. We appreciate the community support we receive throughout the

year that allows our students to take fantastic year end field trips that compliment their academic learning.

Thank you for all your support!  

Mrs. S. Legault



Reminder

Supervision 

does not 

start until 

8:30 a.m.

"Please remember to pack

condiments and utensils for your

student's lunch as the school does

not supply these items."

Val Marie School
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May 1 st

Orders Arrive May 22nd
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Kaydence Glas ~ March 9
Kristian Mything ~ March 19
Josie Legault ~ March 27
Jade McGuire ~ April 6

Remember

Milk Cards $20 for 15 milk 

Popcorn every Wednesday



April 27th ~ Jr. Badminton @ Ponteix
April 27 ~ Sr. Districts @ Swift Current

May 4th ~ Jr. Badminton Districts @ Swift Current
May 3rd ~ Banner Presentation @ Pontiex  Middle Years

& High School
May 4th ~ Senior Badminton @ Saskatoon

May 22nd ~ Track & Field Sectionals @ Swift Current 
May 27th ~ No School

May 29th ~ Track & Field Districts @ Swift Current
June 4 ~ Home & Away Youth Workshop Grades 5-12

June 7th ~ Val Marie Graduation ~ Pierce Schmidt
June 7 ~ Elementary Track & Field @ Frontier

June 18 ~ BBQ Lunch &  Awards Day 
June 20 ~ High School Exams Start

June 21 ~ Indigenous Day
June 26th ~ Last Day of Classes

June 27 ~ Report Cards

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

SCC News
The School Community Council (SCC) extends its gratitude to all who attended our

Annual Meeting and the RCMP presentation on April 18th. This year, we celebrated bus
driver and staff appreciation days with gifts, organized and served a formal Christmas

lunch for students and staff, contributed to funding a new oven for the kitchen, and the
front yard garden project. Our meetings occur approximately once a month throughout

the school year. We are looking forward to the bustling final months of the school year. A
heartfelt thank you to our returning and ongoing members, and we warmly invite new

members who are interested in joining us.The members for the 2024-2025 year are Amy
Andree, Jen Mything, Colin Schmidt, and Krista Cairns.

ELC Hot Lunch
May 6th - Hot dogs, chips, ice tea  

$5 for 1 hot dog, $7 for 2, $9 for 3

May 27th - Pasta bake with garlic toast, 
dessert and juice - $7 for

regular order, $11 for large order

Please come to the north doors of the school 
(adjacent to the playground) and ring the bell.

Staff and children from
the ELC did a litter pick

of the entire school
grounds on Earth Day 
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Students in grades 3 to 9 participated
in the Royal Canadian Legion poster
contest in November. Winners of the

local contest were awarded their
prizes at school. Elizabeth Legault and

Mason Mything were also winners in
their zone. Congratulations to all the

winners!



K~4 Classroom News
K-4 celebrated the 100th Day of School with collections of 100 things and making a 100s
snack! 

K-4 celebrated St. Patrick's Day by seeing if they could reach the end of the rainbow!
We learned all about the different kinds of rainbows, how they are formed and why we see
them. We even ate a rainbow of snacks!

Growing goodness! K-4 once again participated in the Little Green Sprouts program
through Ag in the Classroom. We grew and tasted a variety of delicious sprouts! Some of
us went back for 2nds, 3rds and 4ths!

Kinder-Garden at the Greenhouse; special thanks to Albert and Therese Chabot for
helping us grow great things! 

Thank you to the SCC for the incredible donation of landscaping and securing the funds
to build a permanent kinder garden at the front of the school! Stay tuned for construction
updates!

Earth Day Puppet Show 

Thank you to all of the parents who came out for Parent-Teacher Interviews and
checked out our Otter Display, inspired by the book Odder.  We loved learning about the
kelp forest, the inter-dependence of plants and animals and how important a keystone
species is to an ecosystem. 

Sarah Glas came to our classroom to help us build a self-sustaining ecosystem under the
water. Just like the otters used a kelp forest, cherry shrimp are now a live and thriving in k-
4! We are welcoming our first baby shrimp this week! Thank you Sarah! 

Bike Safety Day on Friday April 26 with RCMP.

Calem Watson the Adventurer came to the school for a presentation on March 15 about
his 120 day solo canoe trek through the Northwest Territories to the Arctic Circle! We
learned a lot and his photos and video footage were amazing! 
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